
Dear Parents,  

It seems a long 

time since our 

annual ‘Friends’ 

Duck Race on the 

last day of the 

Spring term.  Thank you to you all for another well 

attended and happy community event despite 

the gusting wind and inclement rainfall.   

The first half of the summer term always feels 

incredibly like a sprint with the six weeks 

punctuated with bank holidays and statutory tests.  

Our school’s exciting ‘offer’ of clubs begin next 

week with another array of excellent ‘extra’ 

provision for our children.  A sign-up letter will be 

travelling via ‘satchel’ post tomorrow after school, 

please could you return it with your club choices 

by Friday 28th of April.   

Clubs before half term –  

Clubs after half term -  

Day Before school lunchtime afterschool 

Monday  Cycling  PE 

Tuesday  Dance and 

Capoeira  

Code Club 

Wednesday Reading  Sewing  Gardening 

Outdoor  

 

Thursday Running Sewing Drama 

Cookery 

 

 Additionally, we are planning to implement karate 

at school, surfing at Sennen and tennis at 

Porthcurno into our summer term curriculum.   
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Head teacher’s Awards 

Calum – for being a really good friend to everyone on the playground each 

day. 

Astrid – for your daily book related quizzes and questions within the school’s 

library ‘shed’ and for taking part in the performance over the Easter break at 

the Minack. 

Martha - for your daily book related quizzes and questions within the school’s 

library ‘shed.’ 

Stars of the week  

Choughs Class – Miss Ferguson 

Aria – for being so determined in swimming!  You gave it your all, well done! 

Puffins Class – Miss Finch 

Flora – for incredibly fun writing which has made us all smile – well done! 

Top Table Awards 

As you know, Top table awards are awarded by 

Mrs King, Miss Trembath and Mrs Williams for 

children that are ‘superstars’ at lunchtime – well 

done Isabelle, Chloe, Rae and Erin for achieving 

this award this month. 

Attendance 

Our whole school attendance  

 90% Choughs 

 98% Puffins 

94% Overall 

Please be mindful that good attendance is vital for learning for all of our 

children. The national minimum expectation is set at 96%. Please help us 

achieve this on a daily basis and support your child’s learning 

 

 

 



Astrid’s Easter break performance at the Minack! 

A special mention to Astrid for auditioning and performing at the Minack 

during the Easter break.  Miss Finch went along to watch and thought the 

performance was excellent.   

It was really fun doing ‘Giants’ and performing with my friends.  It was great 

experience and I would audition for another one if they did one.  My 

favourite song was the Farmer’s Song because the last word should have 

been ‘poo’ but a councillor stops the song just in time.  I liked taking the head 

off of the mayor’s statue and becoming the head that sticks its tongue out at 

the mayor.  Astrid.  

 

Flora and Felix took part 

in the Earth Day 

celebration march in 

London at the weekend.   

It is important we save our 

wildlife and there are 

thousands of people that 

need to look after our 

planet.  We went on a 

bus to the march and 

came back on the 

underground.  I think it is 

really important to tell the government what I think 

about protecting our world. Flora and Felix 

Lastly, 

We are not 100% sure when my paternity leave will begin but during my 

‘absence’ Anya (Miss Finch) will be your first port of call on a daily basis via 

Cassandra within the school office.   

Tasha has decided to relinquish her cleaning duties at the school.  If you 

know of anyone that wishes to continue her cleaning role at the school 

please contact us in the school office or Tasha directly. 

This year our Lafrowda artwork theme is ‘roll up, roll up’ so please begin to 

think about the possible moveable structure or structures we could create for 

the 12 noon procession on Saturday 15th of July. 

Thank you for your continuing support, 

Mark Francis 



Earth Day 2023! 

Puffins had a super day at PK Porthcurno Telegraph Museum on 

Friday celebrating Earth Day with other local schools.  

They took part in workshops making paper birds, learning about 

how different animals communicate and about habitats in our 

area. The performance our children delivered all about the sea 

and the many amazing things it does was excellent and, as 

always, everyone took part in all aspects of the day 

enthusiastically and respectfully.  

Well done Puffins! 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Performing was so much fun! AB 

I really liked the echolocation workshop with John Brolly! CC 

I loved all of it especially as it was sunny! AP 

I loved making the birds - the fly! FN 

Thank you to PK Porthcurno 

Museum and the Minack staff for 

making the day so much fun! 



Cornwall 

We are all really excited about our 

new Cornwall topic! Things started 

off this week with learning about 

where Cornwall is in the UK and how 

homes and buildings have changed 

since the Stone 

Age. We learned 

about Cornwall’s 

past by looking at 

the landscape and sequenced local landmarks such as the Merry 

Maidens and Men an Tol into a time line. We then used these ideas 

in our artist study of Barbara Hepworth to create necklaces out of 

polymer clay, employing a range of skills such as rolling, moulding 

and cutting to represent our ideas.  

 

Judaism 

Choughs are continuing to learn about Judaism in RE. We looked at 

the Torah scroll, and 

Mezuzah which hold a 

special Shema prayer. 

The children thought 

about their own special 

words. They reflected on 

how they can help 

others and the environment as well as what 

they thought was important. They used 

these ideas to make scrolls of their own.   

 



 


